

July 9, 2024

Ordinary and Elective Congress – Budapest, 14.09.2024

Information Letter no. 16-2024

Dear Member Federation,

Following the information Letter no. 12-2024 from June 12, 2024, I would like to remind you that according to EFC Statutes any issues or proposals of a Member Federation to be discussed at the Ordinary Congress or the proposals of names of candidates for the positions of President and member of the Executive Committee for the Elective Congress, have to be submitted in writing to the General Secretary at least two months before the opening of the Ordinary Congress or the Elective Congress.

In order to prepare the Congresses, Member Federations are kindly requested to complete "Registration Form" and send back to the General Secretariat (jslupski@fencing-efc.eu) by August 10. Please be advised that this is an ordinal date as according to article 2.5 of the EFC Internal Rules, Member Federations may submit their mandates at the latest at the opening of the Congress.

Based on the article 4.2.1 of the Statutes, every Member Federation has the right to authorise no more than two delegates to act as its representatives on the Congress.

If a federation is not able to designate delegates to attend the Congresses physically, it has the right to ask any fully paid-up member federation to accept your proxy. Be advised that a member federation is allowed to receive only one proxy.

I have attached the "Proxy Form" and "Registration Form" to this letter.

Jacek SLUPSKI Secretary General

